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September 10, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott: 

Pursuant to Metropolitan King County Council Ordinance 18409, Section 105, as amended by Ordinance 18602, Section 62, Proviso P4 enclosed is a modular structure progress report detailing the current status of a modularly constructed enhanced shelter. 

Specifically, Proviso P4 states and requests the following:

Of this appropriation, $150,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a modular structure progress report and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the modular structure progress report and reference the subject matter, the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion and a motion acknowledging receipt of the modular structure progress report as passed by the council.

The King County Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) is proceeding with the creation of a modularly constructed enhanced shelter. The shelter will have capacity for 72 individuals and couples and will be open 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Housing navigation, behavioral health and employment services will be provided on site.  Meals will also be provided. Shelter residents will have access to hygiene facilities, including showers and laundry. There will also be space for pets, resident storage and parking.

King County has identified the property located at 551 Elliott Avenue West in Seattle as the future location for the Enhanced Modular Shelter. The Facilities Management Division and DCHS have begun the permitting process with the City of Seattle. DCHS is also working with the City of Seattle’s Department of Neighborhoods regarding neighborhood notification and community outreach.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Together with many partners, King County is dedicated to finding effective short and long-term solutions to the critical issue of homelessness in our region. Making homelessness rare, brief and one time is also a core value in the Equity and Social Justice Initiative and aligns with the King County Strategic Plan. Consequently, emergency shelter should be considered a key component to the County’s overall effort to reducing homelessness in our region.

It is estimated that this report cost $100 to produce. There are no printing costs. 

Thank you for your interest in our continuing efforts to address homelessness throughout King County. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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